


University City Community Association 2015 UCCA Membership Application* 
 

2015 Members will receive our new membership card and a special thank-you gifts for joining. 
___ Individual Member $20 ___ Community Supporter $40 ___ Community Angel $60 

 ___ Gold Membership $100 
2015 Gold category members will receive the UCCA shopping bag, along with other gifts. 

 
Please print Name(s)  __________________________________________________________ 
Address _____________________________________________________________________  
Business name _______________________________________________________________  
Phone __________________________ E-mail_______________________________________ 

 
Individual and Business members’ names will be listed in the newsletter.  

Please indicate if you do NOT want your name to be listed. ___ Do NOT list my name. 
Make your check payable to UCCA. Mail to UCCA, 3268 Governor Drive, Box 121, San Diego, 92122.  Payment is also accepted 

through PayPal on our website www.universitycitynews.org 
 

Your UCCA membership dues make a big difference in our community.  
These funds help support our many worthwhile organizations, (i.e. public schools’ fundraising,  

Standley Park, EdUCate, Neighborhood Watch, Garden Club, lmproveUC, Buy Local)  
as well as many special projects and activities such as median beautification,  

painted electrical boxes and street banners, 4th of July Celebration, summer concerts,  
December holiday tree lighting, and of course  

our monthly newsletter delivered to your home and/or business. 
 

*This membership is valid for the 2015 calendar year. Thank you for joining UCCA. 
If you have any questions, please contact our membership chairperson Hallie Burch at UCCAmembership@gmail.com. 

JANUARY and FEBRUARY MEMBERSHIPS FOR 2015 
Thanks to the following new and renewing UCCA members! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



EENTERING NEIGHBORHOOD 
DOORWAYS 

Over the past few weeks, many residents of UC have noticed the 
construction of several pairs of vertical poles that are connected 
with overhead cables across certain streets. It is part of an Eruv. 

What's an Eruv? Under Jewish law on the Sabbath, it is forbidden 
to carry anything from a "private" domain into a "public" one or 
vice versa. Private and public do not refer to ownership, rather to 
the nature of the area. An enclosed area is considered a private 
domain, whereas an open area is considered public for the 
purposes of these laws. 

It became obvious even in ancient times, that on the Sabbath, as 
on other days, there are things people wish to carry with them 
when getting together with friends, including their babies. An Eruv 
also allows those with canes and wheelchairs to leave their 
homes on the Sabbath. 

Given the design of many communities in the past, many 
neighborhoods or even cities were walled. As such, the whole 
area was regarded as "private," and carrying allowed. Today, it is 
an obvious impracticality to build walls throughout portions of 
cities, crossing over or through streets and walkways. 

The answer is a technical enclosure which surrounds both private 
and hitherto public domains, creating a large private domain in 
which carrying is permitted on the Sabbath – the Eruv. 

The Eruv in UC is 99% natural boundary, as the neighborhood is 
surrounded by steep slopes.  Some existing fences are being 
utilized as well. "Doorways," are being constructed in the four 
areas where the natural boundary is interrupted by roads. There 
are poles placed on each side of the street and a thin cable 
connecting the poles overhead. The combination of the 
"doorways," steep slopes and some fences completes the 
technical enclosure. 

This project was submitted, reviewed and fully approved by the 
City of San Diego and was also approved by the UCPG. The Eruv 
was designed to be unobtrusive. Please note that our original 
design did not include the reflective tape that has been attached 
to the cables. This revision to the plans was recommended by the 
UCPG when concerns were raised about the safety of birds. 

Eruv in the United States (and throughout the world) is not 
unique.  There are two other Eruvin (plural for Eruv) in San Diego 
already. One is in La Jolla and the other is near the SDSU 
campus. Los Angeles, New York City, Washington DC, Seattle, 
Chicago, Kansas City (my hometown), Houston and hundreds of 
other cities in the United States have Eruvin.  

The Eruv project is being managed by the Chabad Center of UC, 
a synagogue near the intersection of Governor Dr. and Genesee 
Ave. The synagogue includes Jewish individuals and families of 
all levels of religious observance and does not require 
membership to attend services. If you have any questions or 
concerns, please contact the synagogue at 858.455.1670 or email 
info@chabaduc.org.  

Rabbi Yudell Reiz, Associate Rabbi at Chabad of UC 

 
UC schools and the 
community  
John Lee Evans, Trustee, SDUSD  
 
In an effort to be good neighbors, the 
portable classrooms in front of Standley 
Middle School have been removed.  That 
area is going to be landscaped as a 
grassy knoll for outdoor use by classes at 
the middle school. This is the first small 
step towards enhancing the central school/park area of UC. 

We had a great turnout at the community brainstorming 
meeting for Imagine UC 2020. With community support we hope 
to be able to combine resources through the school district, the 
city and our community to develop projects that will benefit the 
schools and the community simultaneously in the area from 
Standley Middle School to Spreckels Elementary along Governor 
Drive. Besides the main ideas of a pavilion, an aquatics center 
and a jogging path, many other ideas for enhancements were 
generated by the participants in small groups. 

Our schools and community have great organizations of 
volunteers who support us including the UCCA, ImproveUC, UC 
Schools Cluster Comm., EdUCate!, Centurion Foundation, PTSA, 
youth sports organizations and many others. The UC Cluster 
Comm. will be working on coordinating the continued academic 
improvement at our UC schools by making sure that the academic 
programs from kindergarten to 12th grade are aligned at every 
school.  Good schools and strong communities go together. 
 

THE UC PLANNING GROUP REPORT 

by Nancy Groves, UCPG Rep District 1 

At the February meeting, UCPG Chair Janay Kruger announced 
that on March 10 from 5:00-8:00 pm members of the community 
belonging to UCPG will vote to seat their three business 
representatives and four resident representatives; three of these 
are new reps and the others are renewals. To be eligible to vote 
you must have attended one or more meetings and have signed 
in. Vote starts before the UCPG meeting (6:00 pm), which will be 
upstairs in Forum Hall above the Wells Fargo Bank in UTC. 

Janie Hoover, Councilperson Sherri Lightner’s rep, explained that 
the southwest UC odor problem, which was reported by residents, 
was tracked down and fixed. And big news for UC is that 
Swanson pool will now open March 9, much earlier than planned 
because of a generous supplement from Lightner’s budget. 

The vote of the UCPG members on the Alegria Real Estate 
project proposal on Regents Road just south of Our Mother of 
Confidence Church was 10 nays, 4 yeas, and 1 abstention 
thereby denying approval of the project. Alegria has the option 
now of returning to the UCPG with changes, trying to get approval 
of the Planning Commission without our approval, and residents 
would then have the right to appeal to the City Council. 

The other pressing item concerning south UC was the University 
Terrace East Apartments on Genesee, just behind the gas station 
and next to Curie school. In October, the vote of the UCPG had 
been to recommend denial of the proposed 3-story.  Wisely not 
wanting to go forward without the UCPG blessing they had 
amended the project and application, reduced the height, and 
number of units, and changed the architecture. This new 
presentation was presented, and the vote of the UCPG was 8 
yeas, 4 nays, 2 abstentions for approval of the project. 



By Sandy Lippe 

Over 100 interested and enthusiastic UC residents, school/ 
community leaders, and city officials, attended this meeting at 
Standley Middle School on February 11th to discuss "Imagine UC 
2020.” The meeting was co-sponsored by UCCA and 
ImproveUC.  Dr. John Lee Evans, a trustee of San Diego Unified 
Board of Ed and a resident of UC, was the primary speaker. Dr. 
Evans explained the focus of the meeting was two parts: to look at 
8 ideas proposed and share reactions; the second part of the 
meeting was to brainstorm creative ideas to improve University 
City, with emphasis on the heart of the community, Standley Park 
area, including the area from Stadium Street east to Radcliffe.  

The table-talk sessions in groups of eight were designed to 
discuss high-lighted projects:  a pavilion, an aquatics center, 
walking/jogging path around perimeter of the park, more green 
space and more parking, a community gathering place, bike and 
pedestrian friendly Governor Drive, and safe crossing at Governor 
and Genesee, medians and entrance to our community. Dr. 
Evans' advice was to "dream big." The Standley Middle School 
library was full of loud, productive exchanges.  

In the second part, participants chatted about new ideas for 
possible inclusion in the planning effort. Below are some of the 
ideas that resulted from the conversations. Most important was 
having a master plan rather than a piecemeal approach. The idea 
of traffic safety and changes in the intersection of Governor and 
Genesee to make it pedestrian and bike friendly were universal 
among the groups. Some other ideas were use of solar heating for 
pool and rec center, a 2-story rec center, more permanent 
restrooms and open at night, better lighting (LED), signage to list 
events, arboretum at park, community garden, roundabout at 
Governor at Mercer to calm traffic and upgrade of ball fields.  

The host groups, UCCA and ImproveUC, were energized by 
the people who participated in this critical conversation, 
remembering that famous line from Woody Allen: "Ninety percent 
of being successful is showing up." If you have ideas about 
improving UC, please email info@improveuc.org.  

 
*In April a follow-up community wide meeting for all interested UC 

residents/businesses/schools is being planned. 

 
UCCA board members gathered at the lovely home of Hallie 
Burch to recognize a number of dedicated UCCA board members 
that have for more than a decade served the UC community and 
UCCA in various capacities. Pictured above are: Terri Day, Hugh 
Pates, Andy Freeburn, Sandy Lippe, and Carole Pietras. Special 
recognition was given to Lippe for her extraordinary contribution of 
time, effort and determination in making University City "more than 
just a neighborhood". We all wish her well and thank her for a job 
well done. 

 

It’s a Ruff Life for UC Dogs 
 
Outcast Grill recently hosted a Dogs Night Out where local 
pooches were able to mingle with other UC dogs under the 
outdoor twinkling lights. The special night was organized in 
conjunction with HappyDogs.com, and 10% of proceeds were 
donated to animal rescue programs. UC resident Erica Arvanitis, 
and writer for Petbox, was enjoying the evening with her dog Gus. 
Other pampered pets were Kia, Ziggy, Scarlet, and Maria. Diners 
(dogs and humans) were all looking forward to another Dogs 
Night Out at Outcast.  

Imagine 2020 Meeting Draws A Crowd A Surprise for Sandy 


